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Several UN agencies were invited to join internal meetings between the Union and 
State governments in Sittwe on Sunday, 21 January. The discussions covered the 
extension of Sittwe hospital; the provision of health services on the outskirts of Thet 
Kel Pyin IDP camp which is designated for closure as part of the implementation of 
the Rakhine Advisory Commission recommendations; and the provision of health care 
for returnees, especially pregnant women, mothers and children.  
  
Throughout these discussions, the UN stressed the need for refugees to be consulted 
and properly informed about what health services they may receive. The UN also 
emphasized that the return must be voluntary, safe, dignified and to the areas of origin.  
 
The UN in Myanmar remains prepared to work with the government towards finding a 
long-term solution to this crisis in the interest of all communities in Rakhine State. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Media contact: Stanislav Saling, Spokesperson, Office of the UN Resident and 
Humanitarian Coordinator, stanislav.saling@one.un.org or +95-942 651 9871. 


